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In our location (house and office) mobile phone signals are not available at 
all. 
 Coordinates are       

                          
 
We have to travel 5km to our letterbox on  to get minimal (not 
always available) coverage. Reliable coverage cannot be obtained until the 
junction of , or better still The Hume 
Highway. 
 
Mobile (and internet) coverage is very important for our situation because:- 

• MEDICAL My husband  has two medical conditions which may 
constitute an emergency. These are extreme allergy to bees and 
epilepsy. We have a fixed Telstra landline and  is registered as a 
potential medical emergency with Telstra. If he could obtain mobile 
coverage when he is in the paddock (he is a farmer) he would be able 
to be responded to by emergency services. Presently he is at great 
risk. 

• BUSINESS I am in business with an office in Sydney and one at 
home. I need the office in Sydney because I cannot get mobile 
coverage here, and also cannot get fast enough internet (ABG 
satellite) for my business needs. 

• BUSHFIRE  This area is prone to bushfire and has recently 
experienced (Hanworth, December 2013) a threat less than 5km 
away. The RFS did not contact us because their delivery method is 
SMS. The RFS did not register this fire early enough on their website 
because those who observed it could not get mobile phone signals in 
the area. ABC radio knew about it before the RFS website did. 

 
I believe the $80 million Mobile Network Expansion Project should 
include Canyonleigh, a small community which although only 2 hours from 
the Sydney CBD, is eligible for satellite internet (ABG and NBN) and VAST 
TV due to its remoteness from these infrasctructures.  
Canyonleigh ticks the box the the Mobile Network Expansion Project’s 
aims, being a small community prone to natural disaster (bushfire). 
Canyonleigh is also not far as the crow flies from the Hume Highway, so 
perhaps a new project addressing a black spot on the Hume Highway could 
also beam to Canyonleigh.  
 
Coverage from the dominant MNO (Telstra) is marginally available in 
certain areas of Canyonleigh. This existing network could be boosted to 
make it into reliable coverage. A basic 3G mobile phone service from an 
MNO incorporated with a fixed wireless internet service from NBN Co. 
would remedy the situation.  
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Although this area is eligible for satellite NBN, there is now no opportunity 
AT ALL for Canyonleigh to utilise it, as the 48,000 slots on the relevant 
beam are filled, with no new commitment from NBN to provide more space 
until late 2015. Until then, Canyonleigh cannot access the internet unless 
residents are less than 3.5km from the fixed line exchange for ADSL, which 
most are not.  
 
This then strengthens the case for an updated facility for an NBN Co. fixed 
wireless base station incorporated with an MNO’s mobile phone equipment. 
 
Please consider that many parts of Canyonleigh have no mobile coverage, 
no internet coverage and in some cases dodgy fixed phone line coverage 
due to the distance from the exchange being too great.  
Please do not leave Canyonleigh behind. 
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